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Resolution to End Health Care Discrimination for Transgender People 
 
WHEREAS transgender individuals make up a small, though substantial, population in 
the United States,1 2 and 
 
WHEREAS transgender individuals experience significant discrimination in multiple 
areas of their lives, including employment, housing, public accommodations, and 
health care3 and 
 
WHEREAS the National Transgender Discrimination Survey4, completed by over 7,000 
transgender individuals in the U.S., found that 19% of respondents had been denied 
medical treatment due to their gender identity, that 28% had been harassed in a medical 
setting, and that 50% reported having to teach their provider about basic transgender 
health in order to obtain appropriate care, and 
 
WHEREAS the AAFP’s policy on Patient Discrimination “opposes all discrimination in 
any form, including . . . gender identity,”5 and 
 
WHEREAS physicians are inadequately prepared to provide care to transgender 
individuals – Obedin-Maliver et al (2011) found that only 30.3% of U.S. medical schools 
report teaching about gender transitioning6, and 
 
WHEREAS the 7th version of the World Professional Association for Transgender 
Health (WPATH) Standards of Care for the health of Transsexual, Transgender, and 
Gender Non-Conforming People, released September 2011, states that, “Many of the 
screening tasks and management of co-morbidities associated with long-term hormone 
use, such as cardiovascular risk factors and cancer screening, fall more uniformly within 
the scope of primary care rather than specialist care,”7 and 
 
WHEREAS many transgender people are unable to access medical care related to 
gender transition due to specific exclusion of coverage related to gender transition on 
the part of public and private insurers, and 
 
WHEREAS cross-sex hormone treatment and gender-confirming surgeries have been 
linked to improved quality of life for transgender people,8 9 and lack of access to 
transition-related care has been shown to lead to negative health outcomes as well as 
increased poverty and other negative social outcomes,10 and 
 
WHEREAS the American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists (ACOG) recently 
released a committee opinion that ob-gyns should prepare to provide routine screening 
and treatment to transgender individuals, or refer them to other physicians11, and  
 
WHEREAS ACOG and the American Medical Association (AMA) have issued 
statements in support of insurance coverage of medically indicated transition-related 
care,12 13 now therefore be it 
 
RESOLVED that the __AFP supports public and private insurance coverage for 
treatment of gender identity disorder/gender dysphoria, and be it further 
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RESOLVED that the __AFP recognizes that care of transgender individuals, including 
providing or referring for cross-gender hormone treatment, is within the scope of 
family medicine, and be it further 
 
RESOLVED that the __AFP recommends that all medical students and family medicine 
residents receive training that will enable them to meet the basic primary care needs of 
transgender individuals in a competent and respectful manner, and be it further 
 
RESOLVED that the __AFP will instruct its delegates to present this resolution to the 
AAFP Congress of Delegates. 
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